All communications to be addressed to the General Manager PO Box 223 Cobar NSW 2835

Telephone: (02) 6836 5888 Facsimile: (02) 6836 5889 Email: mail@cobar.nsw.gov.au Website: www.cobar.nsw.gov.au In your reply please quote:

AJS:R2-15



Cobar Shire Council Offices: 36 Linsley Street Cobar NSW 2835 ABN 71 579 717 155

Adrienne Bailey Analyst IPART PO Box Q290 QVB Post Office NSW 1230

14 December 2012

## Special Rate Variation Application 2013/2014 - Cobar Shire Council

## Dear Adrienne

As you are aware, Cobar Shire Council has been undertaking community consultation to inform Council's decision making regarding a Special Rate Variation application to IPART for 2013/14. At the December 2012 Council meeting, Council considered submitting either a 508(2) or a 508(A) application to IPART.

## Council resolved to

- 1. Apply for a one-off 25% increase in rates, in line with a 508(2) application to IPART for 2013/14.
- 2. That these funds are used for the purposes of financial sustainability and asset maintenance.
- 3. That Council informs IPART of their intentions.

Council will now progress this application and have it submitted by 11 March 2013 as required.

Yours sincerely

Gary Woodman
General Manager